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Ms Stephanie Ballango
Director
Consultant to Infrastructure NSW
PO Box R220
Royal Exchange NSW 1225

23/02/2021

Dear Ms Ballango,

Redevelopment of Sydney Football Stadium Stage 2 (SSD 9835)
Submission under Condition B8(c)

I refer to your submission dated 16 December 2020 seeking the Planning Secretary’s satisfaction that evidence has
been provided to meet the requirement of condition B8(c) of SSD 9835. I acknowledge and thank you for your
response to the Department’s review comments and requests for additional information.

I note that the mitigation measures recommended in the RWDI’s aero-acoustic assessment of wind generated noise
dated 9 October 2020 have now been considered by the stadium design team and have been incorporated into the
design. The implementation of these measures was a requirement in the Department’s letter dated 17 November 2020
as it will ensure a low risk of aero-acoustic noise for the façade components as concluded by the RWDI assessment.

I also note that the Design Integrity Assessment panelists concur with Cox recommendation that the proposed
changes can be incorporated without making any amendments to the approved design plans of the stadium.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I acknowledge receipt of the evidence that has been provided to the
Department to meet the requirement of condition B8(c) of SSD 9835.

Please note that if there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the conditions of consent, then the
requirements of consent will prevail.

If you have any questions, please contact Shiraz Ahmed at 9274 6534.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
A/Director - Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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